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ºA BLESSING FOR AFTER» 
 

This blessing  
is for the moment  

after clarity has come,  
after inspiration,  

after you have agreed  
to what seemed  

impossible.  
 

This blessing  
is what follows  

after illumination departs  
and you realize  

there is no map  
for the path  

you have chosen,  

no one to serve  
as guide,  

nothing to do  
but gather up  

your gumption  
and set out.  
 

This blessing  

will go with you.  
It carries no answers,  

no charts,  
no plans.  

It carries no source  
of ligh t  

within itself.  
 

But in its pocket  

is tucked a mirror  
that from time to time  

it will hold up to you  
to remind you  

of the radiance  
that came  

when you gave  
your awful and wondrous  

yes.  
 

-  Jan Richardson, 2011  



COURIER DISTRIBUTION CHANGES 
 

2015 will bring some exciting changes in the 
distribution of our church newsletter, the 

Courier. The Courier is always available on our 
website at www. fpcdelhi.org  where you will 

find a link on the right hand sid e of the home 
page. However, due to the ever increasing 

costs of postage, paper and copying, we will no 
longer be mass printing and mailing the 

Courier.  
 

We will send an email notification when a new 

edition of the Courier is available online. This 
email will contain an attachment of the Courier 
in pdf format as well as a link to the latest 

edition on the website. If you would like to 
receive this email not ification, please send an 

email to office at fpcdelhi.org with ñnewsletterò 
as the subject so we know you wish to receive 

these emails and can confirm your current 
email address.  
 

Printed copies of the Courier will be available  
for those who wish to have t hem.  If you wish to 
receive a printed copy, please complete the 

form below and drop it off with Nancy in the 
church office, place in the offering plate on 

Sunday or mail it to the church office  at:  
 First Presbyterian Church  

Attention: Nancy  
4 Clinton Stre et  

Delhi, NY 13753  
Please include your correct mailing address and 

phone number (even if you think we know this 
information)!  

Printed copies will be available at the church for 
pick up.   
 

If you wish to have a printed copy mailed to 

you, arrangements must be made with the 
church office.  

Pictures Needed!  
 

Grab your camera and attend the 

events of First Presbyterian Church! 
The church is always looking for 

photos to be used in a ñbankò of 
pictures which will rotate on the 
website, may appear in the newsletter  

or on the churchôs Facebook page. If 
you have any pictures showing our 

church life such as Childrenôs Day, 
Vacation Bible School, Church Picnic, 
Bazaar, Youth activities, Coffee Hour, 

Special Music, Living Nativity, Mission 
events, and so on, please consi der 

sharing them. Simply email them to 
the church office at 
office@fpcdelhi.org as an attachment 

or drop them off at the church office 
on a CD, DVD or memory stick. We 

will return your media to you. The 
church also has memory sticks you 
can borrow, place t he photos on and 

return to the church office. Actual 
pictures may also be submitted by 

dropping off at the church office where 
we will scan them and return the 
originals to you.  

This is an ongoing project so discover 
your hidden photography talents. 

Bring  your camera to our many church 
activities and continue to share your 

photos.  
Photo releases for any children and 
any adults with guardians in the 

pictures are required. We have these 
on file in the church office and blank 

copies are available if needed.  
Thanks in advance for helping us 
make our website, newsletter and 

Facebook page up to date and 
engaging!  

Submitted by Nancy Althaus, Church Office  
 

 

 

I / We request a printed copy of the Courier  
 

Name:_________________________________________________________  

Address:_______________________________________________________  

Town:______________________ State:_____________ Zip Code:_________  

Phone Number:____________________________  
 
 

http://www.fpcdelhi.org/


 

 

 

Care Packages Sent  
 

Thank you to those who contributed 

and helped to assemble the care 
packages to our college youth. We 

filled fifteen packages for college 
students in our church family.  
  
 

PRESBYTERIAN WOMEN½S  

Mission Project for 2015  
 

The PW will  once again 

sponsor the Christmas 
Stocking Fund. (see 

attached bag with 

stocking and 
instructions.)  
 

The Stocking Fund is an 
easy way to raise funds for a ñspecial 

missionò. We hope all women and men  
of the church will help with the project. 

So start savin g your dimes. Stockings 

will be collected in December 2015 . 
The donations will be given to Habitat 

for Humanity and Hospice.  
 

Thanks to all who helped make the 

stockings, put them together, donated 
material and collected stockings during 

December.  
 

IF YOU DO NOT PLAN ON MAKING A 
DONATION IN 2015, PLEASE  RETURN 

THE UNUSED STOCKING.  There is a 
basket marked ñMission Stockingsò in 

the Memorial Hospitality Room or they 
may be dropped off in the church 

office.  
 

Thanks to everyone for their help and 

suppor t of this mission.  

Presbyterian Women  

Schedule  
 

The next Coordinating Team Meeting is 

scheduled for Monday, February 2 nd  at 7:30 
PM. The meeting will be held at Janet 

Maxwell's home.  
 

February Mission emphasis will be the 
Blankets Plus offering. Envelopes will be 

located in the pews throughout February 
and are available in the church office.  

 

2014 Stocking Collection  
 

The PW is collecting the Christmas Stockings 

that were sent in the January 2014 Courier. 
Following the poem, the total amount to fill a 

stocking is $7.80. The money will be divided 
equally between Habitat for Humanity and 

Hospice. If you need a stocking, please 
contact the church office. Stockings may be 

left in the church office until January 15.  
 

Sewing Fellowship  
 

 

Bring your heart for  

mission and fellowship 
and meet at the church in 

the red room Thursday 
evening, January 15 th , 

February 5 th  and February 19 th  at 6:00 

p.m. We have several ongoing projects 
such as the quilt to be raffled at the 

Scottish Festival (bring your machine if 
poss ible), Christmas stockings to sew and 

cut for the PW mission, as well as 
crocheting or knitting hats and baby 

blankets for Albany Med. You may choose 
to work on these projects or bring your 

own project ideas and supplies.  
Even if you do not sew, please joi n us! 

There is lots of cutting and pinning to be 
done as well. If you know of anyone who 

might be interested, please pass the word. 
All are welcome  to join us in fellowship & 

mission.  



 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH YOUTH 

GROUP  

Super Bowl SUNDAY SUB SALE  

 

The Sr. Youth Group will hold its annual Sub & Chili Sale 
on February 1, 201 5, Super Bowl Sunday!  Proceeds will 

go to the youth group, to be used for their mission trips.  
If you would like to order a Sub or Chili for February  1st , 

please fill out the order form below and return it to the 
church office no later than January 26 th . Order forms can 

also be obtained from Youth Group members. All orders can be picked up in Fellowship 
Hall directly after church (during Coffee Hour) o n Sunday (up to 12:30 p.m.), February 

1st  -  -  just in time for the big game! All subs are $6.50 and chili is $5.00.  
 

SUB ORDER FORM  
          

NAME___________________________  

SUBS:                          Address_________________________  

A.  Turkey      _______________________________  
B.      Ham     Phone __________________________            

C.      Mixed Meat (Italian Blend of meats)  
D.      Veggie      

 

Toppings:  

1.    Lettuce                       6.  Pickles  
2.    Tomato     7.  Mayo  

3.    Cheese     8.  Italian Dres sing (served on the side)  

4.    Peppers     9.  Salt & Pepper  
5.    Onions    10.  Mustard  

 

CHILI:  Simply note below if you would like to order a container (16 oz. or two bowls) of 

chili.  
 

List below each sub and ingredients by letter and number (The example is a mixed meat 
sub with lettuce, tomato, cheese, and mayo)  
 

SUB (by letter)  INGREDIENTS (by number)  

Example:  C  1, 2, 3, 7  

  

  

  

  

  

CHILI  NUMBER OF CONTAINERS  

  

 

 

 



 

 
Submitted by Sarah Philion  

   

Binghamton Fun Night  

  On Friday 
November 7th, Ben, 

Quinn, Miles and 
Tom drove to the 

First Presbyterian 
Church in 

Binghamton.  At the 
church we met up 

with many of the 
same youth who 
were on the summer 

mission trip with us.  
We made eight different kinds of soup for the Bingh amton Soup 

project.  We stayed overnight at the church and the next morning 
we went to see the movie Interstellar at the Lazy Boy Theatre.  

Fun times!   
Written by Miles Philion  
 

 
 

ANGEL TREE SHOPPING  

Anna, Molly, Miles, Ben, Libbie, Sarah, Liz, Trish and  Dave went 
angel tree shopping in Oneonta November 22. We brought 13 

angels with us ranging in age for 2 -19. It was fun!  Afterwards we 
ate dinner at Applebeeôs. It was delicious. We had a great time 
angel tree shopping. We got all the angels done.  
Written  by Ava Sprague  
  

SUB & CHILI SALE  

The YG will once again be selling submarines and chili on Super 
Bowl Sunday, February 1 st . Save the date and your pennies!!! You 

can custom order your subs using the form in 
this newsletter. Proceeds will help the youth 

group pay for activities and community service 
projects. As always, thanks for your support.  
 
 

Thanks for all the bottles and cans!!  

Help the 

Youth 

Group -  

Sign Up 

for 

iGive.com                                         

  
 

You donôt have to 

go out when the 
weather gets bad!  

Do your shopping 

online and earn 
$$ for our Youth 

Group! You also 
save gas & time! 

There are now 
over 1500 

websites to 
choose from!  

Itôs safe, private 
and very easy.  

Just go to our 
Link:  

 

http://www.iGive.com

/1stPresDelhiNY  
 

It does not cost 

you or our church 
anything! And 

with many special 

deals it may cost 
you less! Join 

today following 
the directions on 

the link (ask 
Nancy at the 

Church Office if 
you need help) 

and earn up to 
26% of your 

purchases for the 
Youth  

Group. To date 
$305.15 has been 

earned to help 

them in their 
Mission Work.  

 

http://www.igive.com/1stPresDelhiNY
http://www.igive.com/1stPresDelhiNY


 

Presbyterianism 

101: What Does It All Mean 

Anyway?  

 

Join Pastor Sarah in a series of five classes on 

what it means to be a Presbyterian. We will be 

having discussions, watching videos from 

Theocademy, and learning about this 

denomination we belong to. This class is 

perfect for people considering membership in 

our church, those who are already members, 

or for folks who would just like to learn more 

about our denomination.  

Classes will be Monday nights at 6:30pm, Feb. 

2, 9, 23 & March 2, 9.  
 

òSPARKSó Group  

Submitted by Nancy Althaus 
 

*SPARKS SCHEDULE CHANGE*  
 

The Womenôs SPARKS (Study, Prayer, Action, 

Reflection, Koinonia) group will meet 

Wednesday morning, January 21 and 

Wednesday morning, February 18 at 7:15 am 

at Crossroads Café rather than meeting on 

Martin Luther King Jr. Day or Presidentôs Day. 

The group will follow the usual meeting 

schedule -  Monday mornings at 7:30 am at 

Crossroads Café on January 5, January 12, 

January 26, February 2, February 9, and 

February 23. All are welcome. The group 

discusses the upcoming Wednesday devotional 

from the Upper Room . If you need a copy, 

please stop by the church office. (They are 

located in the rack outside the office door.)  

New members and friends are welcomed at 

any time.  This is a great way to start your 

day, grow in your faith, share in fellowship 

and nurture o ne another through prayer! 

Please see Nancy Althaus in the church office 

if you have questions or simply join us next 

week!  

Library NOTES  

 

Thanks to Pastor Sarah for buying 3 

books in the ñA Very Short 

Introductionò series.  The subjects 

are Christianity,  God, and Biblical 

Archaeology.  Thereôs lots of 

information packed in these small 

books on Christianity and history.  

Thereôs a wish list on Amazon.com 

for First Presbyterian Library Delhi 

NY that has some titles Iôd like for 

the library.  Used books are f ine!  I 

could use some suggestion for 

books for older kids.  We have lots 

of classics and older series but 

could use new stuff.  
 

Upper Room 

Devotionals  

 

The devotionals for January and 

February are now available in the 

Narthex and on the information 

racks  in the Memorial Hospitality 

Room and outside the church office. 

If you wish to 

contribute to 

defray the 

cost, there is 

a wooden 

box in the 

narthex.  
 

Sunday Morning 

Bible Study  

 

Please join us Sunday mornings 

(resuming January 11) at 9:15 a.m. 

in the library for adult fellowship 

and Bible study. Coffee is available 

in the office!  



 

Mission Emphasis for  

February  

Church World Service:  

Blankets + Tools 
       

Imagine the possibilities:  

¶ $250 can provide warm blankets for five families left homeless by a tornado.  
¶ $450 can provide refugees resettling far from their homelands the gardening tools and 

materials to build six small raised beds for vegetables.  

¶ $750 can provide sewing machines and training for three women, empoweri ng them to 
earn an income and feed their families.  

¶ $1,100 can provide 10 displaced families with emergency food packages that will feed a 
family of five for one month.  

¶ $2,500 can provide 250 blankets to an agency serving homeless individuals and families 

in the U.S.  
¶ $6,250 can provide a sand dam that gives an entire community a source of clean water 

year round.  
Some ways your support plays out in real life:  
Å Through homeless shelters and warming stations that offered warm CWS Blankets and relief 

for indivi duals during dangerously cold weather like the arctic blast that hit the Midwest in 
January 2014.  

Å Through CWS relief and recovery assistance to communities in Illinois, Indiana, Missouri, Ohio 
and Kentucky following a November 2013 outbreak of tornadoes,  hail and high winds.  
Å Through tools, seeds and microcredit loans for members of CWS-supported agricultural co -ops 

in rural, poverty -prone communities in Haiti. Food cooperatives in Haitiôs Northwest and 
Artibonite regions face challenges every season. Bu t they're also meeting the challenge of 

providing food for their members and their families. ñIt means life to us,ò said Elvius St. Fulis, a 
member of one of the co -ops.  
Å Through fishing boats that are helping fishermen like Ahmad Syarif build sustainable 

livelihoods and provide for their families. Using boats provided with the help of CWS, Ahmad 
Syarif and fellow members of the Tolong Menolong Fishers Group have strengthened both their 

earning potential and their resilience.  
Å Through the 11,400 CWS Blankets sent to relief agencies and churches in New York, New 

Jersey, West Virginia and Pennsylvania for people impacted by Hurricane Sandy. And through 
CWS disaster - recovery workshops attended by more than 1,200 people in affected communities.  
 

How does our congregationôs support change lives? 
Contributions to CWS Blankets and CWS Tools mean Church 

World Service will be ready to help families around the world 
recover from disasters and displacement. Whatôs more, weôll be 
there to help people gain the resource s and develop the skills 

necessary to build ï or rebuild ï sustainable lives and 
communities.  
      

Again this year, our Presbyterian Womenôs Group is 
encouraging us to take part in this important work. Special 

envelopes for your Blankets+ offerings will b e available in the pews in the sanctuary during 
February. In addition, cards are available in the church office if you would like to make a 

donation to Blankets+ in honor of someone special. Thank you for reaching out and making a 
difference!   
 



 

Report for Delhi Crop Walk 2014  
 

Thank you to everyone who made this yearôs CROP Walk a 

success. First Presbyterian Church walkers raised $332.00. 

Overall, 74 walkers raised $5,600.65 with $1,400.00 going to 

the local Delaware County Food Bank.  

 

 

TREE OF HOPE  
 

This  year, we celebrated our churchôs generosity and alternative gift 

giving by decorating a Tree of Hope with paper ornaments that 

symbolized our gifts. The tree will be located outside the office through 

January 5 th . Our congregation has contributed over $50 0 this Christmas 

season. Ornaments symbolizing farming tools ($10), families of chickens 

($25), bags of seeds ($30) and other options from the catalog ($10 -  

$2,500) decorate our tree.  

Catalogs may be used for alternative gift giving year - round and are 

currently available by the tree and in the church office. If you have 

questions, please contact Nancy in the church office. With a few simple 

steps, our gifts this Christmas and in the coming year are making a 

difference in the world.  

 
 

 

FOOD BANK  
 

The need for food in Delaware County continues. Letôs help our neighbors and friends in need. 
Donation  boxes for food are located in the Narthex and in the New Narthex or may be left in the 

church office.  
 

Cash donations are welcomed each Sunday and may be placed in the offering plate or left in the 

church office. Please make checks payable to the First Presbyterian Church. Thank you for your 
continued support of this important mission.  
 

Please note that donations of dried herbs and seasonings are now welcome any w eek.  
 

FIRST SUNDAY -  canned vegetables -  all kinds, soups, canned or dehydrated, powdered milk, 

dehydrated Idaho potatoes, rice and Stove Top stuffing.  
 

SECOND SUNDAY  -  canned fruit -  all kinds; jelly; salad dressing; mayonnaise; pe anut butter; 

catsup; salt; flour; sugar; etc.  
 

THIRD SUNDAY -  canned meat products; tuna fish; salmon; etc.  
 

FOURTH SUNDAY    -    potatoes & onions; breakfast foods of all kinds 

(no baby cereals); crackers, cookies, powdered milk -  plain & 
chocolate; ju ices; cake mixes; biscuit mix; Bisquick; syrup; molasses; 
Jello; pudding; dehydrated foods; rice; macaroni; spaghetti; noodles; 

canned broth, etc.  
 

FIFTH SUNDAY ï potatoes & onions; all kinds of paper products -  
napkins, paper towels, toilet tissue; all k inds of cleaning products, face 
soap & laundry detergent.  

 

é. 'I tell you the truth, whatever you did for one of the least of these brothers of Mine, you did for Me.'  Matthew 25:40 NIV  

 
 



 
   

 
 

2015  

Communion  

Schedule  
 

January 25 ï Annual Meeting Sunday  
February 22 ï First Sunday in Lent  

March 29 ï Palm Sunday  

April 2 ï Maundy Thursday  
May 31 ï Trinity Sunday  

July 26 ï Summer Communion  
September 13 ï Kick - off Sunday  

October 4 ï World Communion Sunday  

November 15 ï 25 th  Sunday after Pentecost  
December 20 ï Fourth Sunday of Advent  

 
 
 

  

 
 

 

Missing Pennies for Mission Pennies!  

The ñMile of Penniesò jar is looking a bit empty lately. Please look through your pockets, 
purses, drawers and car floors and bring your coins in to the ñMile of Penniesò jar in the 

narthex. The money collected from this jar goes toward the ñFellowship of the Least Coin.ò 
This supports our extra -mile mission giving with our brother s and sisters around the globe. 

Please see the pamphlet in the narthex or visit http://www.flc.net.ph/ if you want to know 
more about this offering. Prayer cards are available in the memorial hospitality room rack.  

 

Human Services Committee  
  

The Human Ser vices Committee was formed with money left from the Estate of 

Leona McDowell. According to the will, money is to be used to help First 

Presbyterian Church Members who are in need.  
The definition of ñin needò is varied. In the past, the items on the following list have 

been covered.  
 

¶ Medical bills  

¶ Fuel Bills  
¶ Transportation costs (funerals, hospital stays, medical treatment)  

¶ Electric bills  

¶ Nursing home costs  
¶ Funeral costs  

¶ General expenses after illness or accident  
¶ Dental bills  

¶ Rent  
This committee is asking that everyone keep other members in their hearts and 

prayers. If you see someone in need, please call the church office.  
 
 

 


